
CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

THURSDAY, MAY 7, 2015 
 

Present: Ald. Ciccone (Chair), Fuller, Yates, Lipof, Harney, Johnson and Cote  
Absent: Ald. Lipof  
City Staff:  Chief Bruce Proia and Acting Asst. Chief Gino Lucchetti, Newton Fire Department  

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY, PUBLIC FACILITIES & FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#32-15(2) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 

three million six hundred forty-five thousand eight hundred twenty-three dollars 
($3,645,823) from bonded indebtedness for the purpose of completing the Fire 
Station 3/Headquarters Project through the construction of the temporary facility.  
[04/28/15 @ 2:21 PM] 

ACTION: APPROVED 6-0, Ald. Harney not voting 
 
NOTE: Chair Ciccone stated that the Public Facilities Committee approved this 
appropriation on May 6, 2015.   
 
Chief Bruce Proia and Acting Asst. Chief Gino Lucchetti joined the Committee for discussion on 
this item.   
 
Chief Proia stated that this appropriation would allow the completion of Fire Station #3/Head 
Quarters project through the construction of the temporary facility.  There have been no changes 
to the design since the site plan approval in March 2015.  He reviewed with Committee members 
the breakdown of the estimated project budget, attached to this report.  He then stated that it is 
necessary to pay the project manager, architects, engineers, traffic manager, landscape engineer 
and the fire station designer. 
 
The City has received bids from Commodore Builders, Colantonio Construction and WT Rich 
for construction management.  The City anticipates interviewing these three companies in the 
near future to determine a construction manager who will assist with the cost and planning 
estimates.     
 
Chief Proia said that several site options have been considered for temporary operations and a 
temporary fire station during construction.  He stated that the temporary facility would be in the 
Pelham Street Municipal Parking lot, a location in Newton Centre is ideal as it would allow the 
station to stay within its service area and would not cause delay in response time.  It is 
immediately necessary to notify the merchants of Newton Centre of a temporary facility location.  
He is hopeful to ‘break-ground’ in September 2015 for the project to begin, it is anticipated that 
construction will last approximately two years. 
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Without discussion, Ald. Fuller made the motion to approve this appropriation.  Committee 
members agreed 6-0, Ald. Harney not voting.   
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 Allan Ciccone, Jr. Chairman 
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